
 

 

 Collège Churchill Parent Advisory Council 
Wednesday, March 13th @ 7pm  

Meeting Minutes 
 

Present: Georgia Wells (VP English Program); Nathan Tocher (VP French Milieu); Susan Chodirker (Guidance 

Counselor); Kyla Stewart (Chair/Recording Secretary); Carol Murphy (Treasurer) 

 

 

School Report  
• Open house 

o Successful event 
o Welcomed 232 grade 6 students during the day and had a great family turnout in the 

evening 

• Registration is going well  
o All while our student population continues to grow – currently sitting at 810 students  

• Lots going on in the school 
o MADD presentation to grade 9 – 12 students well received 
o Celebrated festival du voyageur with a pancake breakfast for the entire school 
o Honouring Black History Month 
o Sports 

▪ Judo club on Monday nights – only HS in MB to have this 
▪ Badminton has started with about students partaking 
▪ Basketball – had provincial teams for both boys and girls 

o Vocal jazz brought home gold in the MB music festival 
o Ice fishing field trip for our Outdoor Ed and Lifeworks students as part of the MHSAA Ice 

Fishing Championship 
o French Milieu students had an opportunity to go to Holiday Mountain to ski 
o Hockey Academy students represented CCHS at the MB Moose game in support of 

Project 11 
o Girls Hockey Team to attend tournament in Montreal, and boys have formed a team to 

be entered as well 
▪ Hosting a bake sale to help raise funds 

o U of W hosting a diabetes program that some students are participating in 
o New Indigenous Student Group has formed 
o UNESCO group is exploding 

▪ group is highly motivated and engaged 
▪ 4 students attending a national conference in Toronto 
▪ $300 raised for MB Harvest through their Empty Bowls initiative 

o Talent show planned for March 22 
o Grade 9-12 report cards home April 15 
o Divisionally focused Leadership Group has been formed 

▪ Intent to build from within for French Immersion students 
▪ Comprises grade 9 students from CCHS, Kelvin, and Sisler who are interested in 

getting into education who will meet monthly to strengthen bonds  

• On the heels of the successful musical this past December – we are pleased to announce 
auditions are currently ongoing for next years musical – Legally Blond; scheduled to hit the stage 
December 10 – 13, 2024 

• Susan Chodirker and Leanne Anderstedt will be retiring at the end of the school year 

 



 

 

Upcoming Events 

• Share the Love Potluck 

▪ Have raised $385 in donations 

▪ 5 have signed up to bring dishes 

▪ 60 staff expected 

▪ Monies will be used to purchase pizza for Thursday night and coffee 

and donuts for Friday 

• Glenlea Fundraiser 

o 11 orders to date with over $1000 in sales 

o Carol will work on an Instagram post and 2 follow up reminders before 

deadline 

• June PAC Awards 

o Tabled until next meeting 

Treasury Update 

• Went over financials  

Other Business 

• Fundraising for school groups 

o As was discussed earlier in the year, PAC will not fundraise for specific groups, 

but rather for needs of the school as a whole 

o PAC is happy to support fundraising efforts of school groups, but we will not 

spearhead these initiatives 

• Coach appreciation 

o Tabled until next meeting 

• Next PAC meeting  

o Moved to forego April meeting and will reconvene in May 

o  

Adjournment 

 

 

Next PAC meeting:  Wednesday, May 8th at 7:00 pm  


